FINAL MINUTES
Salem Parks and Recreation Commission

Minutes of Meeting

Date and Time:
Tuesday. April 17, 2018, 7:00 P.M.
Meeting Location:
Dining Room, 5 Broad St.
Members Present:
James Shea, Chris Burke, Deb Amaral
Member Absent:
Amy Everitt,
Bob Callahan
Also Present:
Trish O’Brien, Joe Candelaria
Clerk:
Kathleen Fitzgerald
Meeting Called to Order
James Shea calls the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

New Business
Approval of Minutes of the meeting on March 20, 2018.   Chris Burke moves to approve, seconded by Deb Amaral and unanimously passes.
First on the Agenda:

Tom Mistretta of Wicked Running Club.  Here to request approval for a 4 mile road race entitled “Miles Over the Moon” on July 13, 2018 from 8:00 P.M. to 9:15 P.M.  This is the 7th year running this race.  The route has been changed this year and is moving to the Bentley School.  Julie Arrison-Bishop has done a lot of work and has gone over the course extensively.  The race benefits local track programs for students.
James Shea – The date works.

Deb Amaral makes a motion to approve the event, seconded by Chris Burke, and passes unanimously.

Tim Short – YMCA Road Race Series witch City 5K – Not in attendance because of a death in the family and approval for this event is moved until next month.

Dan Crowther, Derby Joe, Witch City Hoops Tournament.  Requesting approval to do a basketball league jamboree/registration on May 5, 2018 from 11:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. with a rain date on May 6, 2018 at Palmer Cove.  He advised that people were signing up online and they would be put on teams.  They will play during the summer season probably after Memorial Day and the games would take place on Sundays between 3:00 P.M. and 6:00 P.M.  The end date for the league will depend on the number of teams.  On the day of the jamboree he is requesting approval for amplification.  
James Shea advised that if the event is approved, the speakers needed to be directed out towards the ocean and kept at a certain noise level dictated by City Ordinance.

Chris Burke asked if this event if “for profit”.  Mr. Crowther advised that the event would run under his LLC so for profit but the funds would be used for jerseys, etc.

James Shea asked if there would be a league referee and Mr. Crowther advised that there would be one.

Chris Burke asked how long the amplification would be and that he was concerned about the neighbors and the noise level.
James Shea stated that he did not have a problem with amplification for the jamboree, but there could not be amplification for the subsequent games because the park is surrounded by homes.  He advised that the Board would vote on the jamboree but that Mr. Crowther would have to come back for the league amplification.

Chris Burke makes a motion to approve the jamboree, seconded by Deb Amaral and passes unanimously.

Erica Perry, Brianna Spencer, Adam Ralston, Entercom Last Hope K9 Rescue.  – Pet-a-Palooza.    This is for an event on September 15, 2018 at Salem Willows from 12:00 P.M. to 5:00 P.M.  They are expecting around 1,000 people and want to have food vendors and would like to sell beer and wine.  It would be an event to drink with friends and bring your dogs.  They would also like approval for music and amplification.  They stated that there would be a fenced in area where dogs could go off leash.  It was advised that they would provide a Certificate of Insurance naming the City of Salem.  There was some concern about vaccinations being up-to-date and it was suggested that they would have people sign a waiver instead of having them produce all the forms.  
James Shea advised that the Board did not approve liquor licenses.  He also expressed concern about food trucks and the fact that the food vendors competed with the local food businesses at the Willows who then did not make money.

Chris Burke asked if anyone from Salem was associated with this event.  Adam advised that there was not but he had gotten the suggestion for the Willows from Seaboard Beer Distribution.  Chris was also concerned about the number of people with the number of dogs and only one fenced in area.
James Shea asked Mr. Ralston what the event would be giving to the City of Salem and Mr. Ralston said to let them know what the number they were looking for was.
Deb Amaral asked what the profit was for the Boston Event and Mr. Ralston stated that the made a profit of $19,000.00 from the sale of beer and wine.  She also stated that there was a lot of information with a lot of questions about the event.

Trish O’Brien asked if they were going to be set up for adoptions with an adoption tent.  Erica advised there would be and was advised that at the prior events usually 15-20 dogs were adopted.  James Shea inquired about cleaning up after the event and was told that Super Scooper would do it.

Chris Burke asked where these events have been done before and was advised that there was an event at SOWA Power Station in South Boston and that one was scheduled on June 3, 2018 at the Harbor Atlantic Complex in Allston.
Deb Amaral asked about any sporting events in the area requested for the event and Trish O’Brien there were not many, other than possibly rugby.  Trish also advised that she had spoken with the Dog Officer who did not have a problem with the event taking place.

James Shea suggested that the request be tabled so that more information could be obtained to better evaluate the event.  He was also concerned about the number of dogs at the event.  Mr. Ralston thought about 500 dogs, but not all at the same time.

Chris Burke made a motion to table the event, seconded by Deb Amaral and passes unanimously.

Guy Miller – Remix Church – This is for an event to take place on July 15, 2018 at The Willows from 9:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M.  The event will be a church service with music, speeches, kids’ activities and a picnic.
James Shea asked if this event had been done before and how many people were expected and was advised by Mr. Miller that it had not been done before and that they were expecting about 100 people.  He also asked if Mr. Miller knew there was a fee of $150.00 which would have to be paid for the event.

Chris Burke expressed some concern about amplification and it was decided that amplification would start at 10:30 A.M. and wrap up by 1:00 P.M.

Chris Burke makes a motion to approve the event, seconded by Deb Amaral and passes unanimously.
Joanne Ledger and Paul Costanzo– Ignited Church – Looking to do an outreach program with area Churches on the Common on Saturday, June 9, 2018 from 9:00 A.M. to 7:00 P.M. to include music, prayer ministry and sharing testimony.

James Shea asked if they had done with type of event before and Ms. Ledger advised they had done it once at the Willows and once on the Common but did not use electricity.  Mr. Shea asked that they make sure the sound was kept down and advised that usually approval was only give for five hours of amplification and suggested the hours between 9:00 A.M. and 2:00 P.M.   Ms. Ledger agreed to that.

Mr. Costanzo advised that a lot of the plans were still in the making and that any music would be contained and that it would be church music to get people in the spirit.  Joanne Ledger stated that it would be mainly the keyboard and singing.
Chris Burke asked if the music would be under a tent or on the bandstand and was informed that the tent would be used for children’s’ activities like face painting, etc.  Chris then asked if it was okay to set up tents on the Common.  Trish O’Brien advised that it was probably okay but they would have to work with DPW and that any tent over 12x12 must be inspected by the Fire Department.

James Shea advised that it was okay to set up at 9:00 A.M., but amplification should not be before 10:00 A.M. and end by 3:00 P.M.  Break down could be until 4:00 P.M.  Mr. Shea also advised about the fee and Ms. Ledger agreed to it.

Chris Burke made a motion to approve the event, seconded by Deb Amaral and passes unanimously.

Trish O’Brien spoke for Kim Emerling (who was unable to attend) – 215th Army Band of Massachusetts. This is for an event on Thursday, July 5, 2018 at the Willows from 3:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. to play patriotic music.
Deb Amaral made a motion to approve this event, seconded by Chris Burke and passes unanimously.

Trish O’Brien spoke for Lisa Golden (who was unable to attend) – Collins Middle School.  This is for a movie event on Monday, June 25, 2018 with a rain date of Tuesday, June 26, 2018 at the Gazebo on the Common.  She will provide the projector, but the screen and electricity would be needed.

A motion is made by Chris Burke to approve the event, seconded by Deb Amaral and passes unanimously.
Superintendent’s Report:  
Trish O’Brien advised that basketball was fully funded by the law firm of Mazow & McCullough and advised that the amount contributed by them would be approximately $2,500.00.   Chris Burke asked how they got acknowledged and Trish stated that we not only thanked them, but would hang a banner up and name them in fliers that were circulated.  Chris also asked what the cost would be for a child to participate and wanted to understand what kind of league it would be.  Trish stated it was free to Salem children and that evaluations would be done of potential players and then they would be assigned to a team.  She also advised that Chris Dempsey would be at all games.
Next there was discussion about the upcoming golfing event on May 19, 2018 and Trish advised that they were meeting and gathering sponsors for the event.  She advised that we were looking at sixteen foursomes.

There was next a discussion by James Shea about prior programs at area schools from 5:00 P.M. to around 9:00 P.M. where older kids could go and play basketball and younger kids would be supervised in other activities.  These programs were eventually disbanded because they could not be staffed and he urged that these evening programs should be looked at again and suggested the possibility of a work study student from Salem State University.  James Shea stated a good time to start such an evening program for kids would be around Thanksgiving so it would be a winter program.
One of the biggest issues with a school being open until 9:00 P.M. would be janitors and the fees charged.  Deb Amaral suggested contacting Jim Fleming to discuss this and James Shea said he would do that since he knew Jim.  Deb also let the Board know that Mary Manning wants the schools open and Trish O’Brien said she would contact her to discuss this.  Collins Middle School was suggested for this because it is centrally located and kids from the Point could walk there.

Chris Burke asked about the money from the meters at the Willows.  Trish advised that as improvements are made to the Willows some money will be pulled out.  She also advised that funds were requested from the City Council for damage done by the prior storms and that $25,000.00 was received.  She stated that $9,000.00 of this would go toward replanting trees and other maintenance.  She advised that the basketball courts would be updated this year and tennis courts next year.  Chris Burke told the Board what during the day Salem residents use the courts at Salem State and that in the evening Salem residents go to Marblehead because of the lights.

There was next a discussion about the fields and upgrades.  Trish advised that that there have been a few delays at Bertram Field but that they were shooting for April 29th for everything to be done.

Next there was a discussion about the Willows piers and Congress Street Pier.  Trish advised that quotes were being obtained.

Chris Burke then advised that all our requests received high priority at the budget meetings and that in the following week it would be decided how to divide the money.  He did advise that finishing the skate park was No. 1, and the golf course No. 2.  Trish advised that she asked for $250,000.00 for the golf course and that the entire project is about $500,000.00.

Deb Amaral was surprised and inquired as to why there were no vendors selling items such as tanning lotion, tee shirts, etc. at the Willows.  There was some discussion about the procedure and that there have not been inquiries other than at special events.

Revenue Report:

No discussion

A motion to adjourn is made by Chris Burke and seconded by Deb Amaral and unanimously passes.
The meeting ended at 8:20 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathleen Fitzgerald, Clerk
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